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From Superintendent Thomas L. Taylor 

I am excited for the start of the 2017-2018 school year.  There are several 
ñfirstsò for all of us to look forward to.  I am expecting this year to be another 
great year of school experiences for our entire school community. 

First of all, we are welcoming two new elementary principals.  Ryan Eckart is 
our new principal at Jane Ball Elementary School.  You will quickly learn that 
Mr. Eckart has a unique sense of fashion that he uses to connect with his stu-
dents.  

Frank Zaremba is our new principal at Lincoln Elementary School.  You will 
quickly gravitate to his warm smile and love for our kids.  Both principals 
sought out our district for their next career moves.  It appears that our reputa-
tion for having a great school community has paid off. 

We will also be welcoming a new Athletic Director, Ben Bachmann.  Mr. Bach-
mann has extensive college experience, as well as high school experience.  It 
was his high school experience that led him to Hanover.  His knowledge and 
interaction with our successful athletic program and our facilities attracted 
him to Hanover.  Once again, the reputation of our school community has paid 
off. 

Speaking of ñpaying off,ò we are looking forward to our move to a 1:World 
technology initiative at Hanover Central High School.  Every student will re-
ceive a computer to use and take home.  Our high school students will now join 
the globally networked world, 24/7/365.  This technology allows the re -
imagination of teaching and learning and the re -thinking of the school experi-
ence.  This means changing the way we teach and these changes will impact 
how our students learn.  This is relevant work that will require time, visionary 
thought and leadership, and community support.  Please join us in our work 
with Hanover students and teachers to deliver a transformational school ex-
perience.  Most certainly, this opportunity, will ñpay offò for our students in 
preparing them for the world beyond our doors.  

Finally, I would like to thank all of you, once again, for the opportunity to 
serve as your Superintendent.  We have great kids and families in the Hanover 
school community.  Itôs this mix of ógreatnessô that continues to attract more 
great people, families and students.  Letôs continue to work together to deliver 
a first class educational experience for our kids! 

1:1 Technology Parent Nights 

A series of Parent Nights to learn more about this initiative are being offered in 
the Performing Arts Center Auditorium at  Hanover Central High School at 
6:30 p.m. on the following dates:  

July 18ð11th Grade, July 25ð10th grade, July 27ð9th grade 
July 21st (All Grades) 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. 

A session for seniors was  held on July 13th.  On August 15th, a final session 
will be held for new to district students, late registration and those unable to 
attend one the previous sessions at 6:30 p.m. Calendar            8  
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While big changes can create uncertainty for students, weôre pleased that all three Hanover schools with 
new Principals at the helm have men and women who are focused on one thing...the success of their stu-
dents.  Each one of them is unique, they all come from varied backgrounds and all three of them want 
the best for our kids!  Full stories about Ryan Eckart, Deborah Snedden and Frank Zaremba can be 
found under óHeadlinesô on each schoolôs website, but hereôs a brief look at these three top notch educa-
tors who are bringing their talents to Hanover Schools for the 2017-2018 school year. 

Ryan Eckart is our ñEast Coastò Administrator who was 
born and raised in a small town in Maine.  As the son of college 
professors, his first choice wasnôt education.  He studied hospi-
tality management at Michigan State where he did an intern-
ship at Walt Disney World.  In the sunny Florida sunshine he 
met his wife, Kari, who is from our area.  He transferred to and 
graduated from Valparaiso University.  They are now the par-
ents of four lively daughters, two of whom are students at Lin-
coln  Elementary and two who will ultimately become Hanover    
students.  His most recent professional position prior to    
coming to Hanover was as Director of Elementary Education 
in the Concord Community Schools in Elkhart, IN.  

Along with a passion for kids, Mr. Eckart has a passion for literacy and technology.  Students will know 
heôs in the building by his colorful apparel and shiny sneakers, but itôs far more likely they will notice 
his love for learning and his ability to share that love with his students.  

 If this face looks familiar, itôs be-

cause Deborah Snedden 
has spent the last four years as 
Principal of Jane Ball Elementary 
School.  Mrs. Snedden is our only 
ólocallyô grown new Administrator, 
hailing from just across the border 
in Crete, IL.  Mrs. Snedden will 
move from Jane Ball to Hanover 
Central Middle School for the 
2017-2018 school year.  Her previ-
ous experience is largely in the 
field of Middle School education.  
She served as Director of Curricu-
lum at Hammond Academy of  

Weôve covered the East Coast and the Midwest and it only seems   
appropriate that our third Principal hails from the West Coast.   

Frank Zaremba is a native of southern California where he lived 
until seventh grade.  He then relocated, with his Mom to DeMotte and 
graduated from Kankakee Valley.  Mr. Zaremba is surrounded by educa-
tors in his personal life.  His in -laws are both retired principals and his 
wife, Natalie, is a first grade teacher at Bibich Elementary School in Dyer.  
He is the father of two children and ñbecame a teacher to be a teacher.ò  
His move to administration came from his enjoyment of working as a team 
member with other educators and he most recently served as Dean of Stu-
dents for Lake Central Elementary and Middle Schools.  He has a passion 
for helping students make better choices and making their futures brighter 
by being involved in their lives.  Mr. Zaremba has a BS in Education from 
Valparaiso University, and an MS in Curriculum and Instruction and a sec-
ond MS in Education Administration from Purdue University.  He is look-
ing forward to the óconnectedô feeling of Hanover schools and becoming a part of the Hanover family.  

Science and Technology before 
coming to Hanover. 
She has a special tie to Hanover, 
having married an alumi of  
Hanover schools, Mark Snedden  
in 2009.  She instantly became 
Mom to a blended family of seven 
earning an even greater insight  
into what young adults need and 
how to meet those needs.  She has 
a BS in Elementary Education 
from Purdue Calumet, an MS in 
Educational Administration from 
Ball State and is currently work-
ing on her Ph.D. from Indiana 
State  University. 
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Hanover Central School Corporation Administration 
Position    Name   Email     Phone 
 
Superintendent     Tom Taylor  ttaylor@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3500 
Assistant Superintendent  Mary Tracy-MacAulay mtracy@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3505 
Administrative Assistant   Sarah Lewandowski slewandowski@hanover.k12.in.us 374-3500 ext. 3501 
Director of Business Services  Adam Minth   aminth@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3504 
Director of Operations    Steve Goff  stevegoff@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3521 
Director of Technology   John Flanagin  jflanagin@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3530 
Transportation Coordinator   Bryan Fuller   bfuller@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3838 
Health Services Supervisor  Stephanie Owen sowen@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3862 
Athletic Director    Ben Bachmann  bbachmann@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3866 
Assistant to the Athletic Director  Jo Ann Heldt   jheldt@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3800 ext. 3806  
Food Services Director   Michelle Philipp  mphilipp@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3921 
Director of School Safety and Security  Lane Linder   llinder@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3500 ext. 3882  
Registrar    Holly Jones  hjones@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3506 

Hanover Central School Corporation Board of Trustees 
  President    James Sakelaris  jsakelaris@hanover.k12.in.us 
  Vice President    Dennis Wilkening  dwilkening@hanover.k12.in.us 
  Secretary    Connie Sterkowitz csterkowitz@hanover.k12.in.us 
  Member    Scott Burdan  sburdan@hanover.k12.in.us 
  Member    Kelly York  kyork@hanover.k12.in.us 
 

Hanover Central High School 

Principal     Mary Ann West  mwest@hanover.k12.in.us       374-3868 
Secretary/Office Manager   Pam Gentz  pgentz@hanover.k12.in.us       374-3800  
Dean of Students    Lori Bathurst   lbathurst@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3802 
Guidance Counselor   Monica Kazda  mkazda@hanover.k12.in.us     374-3800 ext. 3823 
Guidance Counselor   Ryan Adamski  radamski@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3800 ext. 3805  
Guidance Assistant   Diana Furman  dfurman@hanover.k12.in.us    374-3800 ext. 3822 
Guidance Assistant   Jeanine Evers  jevers@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3800 ext. 3874 
Bookkeeper    Diane Kickert   dkickert@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3800 ext. 3803  
Health Services    Stephanie Owen  sowen@hanover.k12.in.us        374-3862 
Attendance    Lynn Almaguer   lalmaguer@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3825 
Nutrition Services Manager   Mike Taborski   mtaborski@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3808  

Hanover Central Middle School 

Principal     Deborah Snedden dsnedden@hanover.k12.in.us       374-3902 
Assistant Principal    Denise Cordrey  dcordrey@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3903  
Secretary/Office Manager   Lori Micic   lmicic@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3900 ext. 3901 
Guidance Counselor   Robin Dillon   rdillon@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3900 ext. 3953 
Guidance Assistant   Lisa Koester  lkoester@hanover.k12.in.us    374-3900 ext. 3954 
Health Services    Patricia Talbot   ptalbot@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3900 ext. 3903 
Attendance/Bookkeeper   Lori Cordera  kcordera@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3900 ext. 3951 
Nutrition Services Manager   Rae Lynn Janes  rjanes@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3900 ext. 3926 

Jane Ball Elementary School 

Principal     Ryan Eckart  reckart@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3700 ext. 3702      
Secretary    Pam Kouder  pkouder@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3700 ext. 3701 
Bookkeeper    Debra Kralek  dkralek@hanover.k12.in.us    374-3700 ext. 3723 
Health Services    Chris McNeil   cmcneil@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3700 ext.  3703 
Nutrition Services Manager   Kelli Ribicki   kribicki@hanover.k12.in.us   374-3706  

Lincoln Elementary School 
Principal     Frank Zaremba   fzaremba@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3600 ext. 3602      
Secretary    Kim Trepton   ktrepton@hanover.k12.in.us  374--3600 ext. 3601 
Bookkeeper    Mary Doolittle   mdoolittle@hanover.k12.in.us    374-3600 ext. 3612 
Health Services/Attendance  Heather Gibson  hgibson@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3600 ext.  3603 
Nutrition Services Manager   Kathy Bolger  kbolger@hanover.k12.in.us  374-3610 

mailto:ttaylor@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:stevegoff@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:jflanagin@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:bfuller@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:sowen@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:jheldt@hanover.k12.in.us
mailto:mwest@hanover.k12.in.us
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Hanover Schools will continue to use online enrollment for the upcoming year.  This process replaces the 
use of paper forms.  If you donôt have access to a computer, help is available.  Hanover Central Middle 
School will host an open use night of school computers for anyone wishing to register on August 4th, 
from 1:00 to 3:oo p.m. and from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m..   

New  to Online Enrollment?   
How do I  get started?  
Type this link  into  your browser: http://www.hanover.k12.in.us/newstudent   

Should  I  create  an  account?   
If  you have never completed online enrollment using InfoSnap, our online enrollment tool, 
you should create an account.  Doing so allows you to securely save your work and return to the enrollment 
form at a later time.  Using your email address or cell phone number as your user ID is an easy way to ensure 
you have ready access to your account.  

Steps to success with Infosnap  
If you already have an account, you can sign in and complete the form.  You should use the same account to 
complete forms for multiple students.  

Do  I  have  to  answer  all  the  questions?   
Questions marked with  a red asterisk (*) are required.   

What  if  I  make  a mistake?   
If  you would like to make a change, click on the underlined  field  or click ñ< Prevò to return  to a  previous page. 

Iôve completed  the  form,  now  what?   
When you have finished  entering your information,  click ñSubmit.òThis will  send all of the information  you 
have entered to your childôs school.  If the ósubmitô feature does not respond, please re-visit fields highlighted 
with text indicating ñRequired.ò    

What  If  I  have  more  than  one  student  in  the  district?   
You will need to complete a separate enrollment for each child because the information you provide is specific 
to each child.  We recommend that you submit one enrollment and then start another.  This will allow you to 
copy shared family information, saving time and ensuring accurate information is transmitted.   

Returning Students  
Returning students can be registered by logging into the Power School Parent account 
(http://hcps.hanover.k12.in.us/public ) and using the Infosnap Returning Student Enrollment link found in 
the Navigation menu.  Some returning student data will already appear on the form.  Please review this data 
for accuracy and make any necessary changes. 

Questions:  
If you have any questions about the online registration process, please contact us at (219) 374-3500 or email 
your questions to registrar@hanover.k12.in.us. 

Hanover Central High School will join other schools in the 
area in offering a 1:1 learning environment when school  
resumes in August. 
While the 1:1 initiative will begin with the approximately 700 
students at Hanover Central High School, it will also be an 
ongoing effort designed to bring the middle school and  
elementary schools on board over time.  ñThe initiative will 
continue to grow, expand and include all Hanover students.  
We envision a school community that facilitates collaborative 
and relevant learning opportunities that encourage anywhere, 
anytime learning for all of our students,ò said John Flanagin, 
Director of Technology.  For Mr. Flanagin, the initiative is well timed.  ñAs the father of two-year 
old, Brooklyn, Iôm excited.  Sheôs growing up in a world that is technology advanced and in the 
midst of a technology revolution,ò he said. 
Initially the Chromebooks will be used by students and teachers utilizing ñSchoology,ò a learning 
management system that will allow teachers to create lessons, write syllabi and post tests online.  
Two new staff members have been added to facilitate the transition to 1:1 by both students and 
staff.  Instructional Technology Coach, Melissa Walley, will work with the staff, while Technology 
Technician, James Snedeker, will handle hardware and access issues. 
For the 2017-2018 school year, the cost to parents will be a $60 rental fee for the device.  The  
Hanover Community School Board has recognized that the Corporation commitment to a 1:1  
learning environment will be an ongoing expense that is absolutely necessary to prepare Hanover 
students for the world outside the classroom. 

1:1 Technology Initiative  
Hanover Central  

High School 
September 14,2017 

6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

Hanover Central  

Middle School 
September 7, 2017 

6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

Jane Ball 
Elementary School 

August 15, 2017 

6:30 p.m. 

Lincoln 

Elementary School 
August 23, 2017 

6:30 p.m. 

http://www.hanover.k12.in.us/newstudent
http://hcps.hanover.k12.in.us/public
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FEE SCHEDULES AND POLICIES  
Jane Ball and Lincoln Elementary Schools 

Grade ID  Grade   Book Rental  Lab/Hands-on Fee  Total   

KG  Kindergarten   $115.00  $26.00    $141.00 
Gr1   1st Grade  $94.50  $26.00    $120.50 
Gr2   2nd Grade  $93.25   $29.00    $122.25 
Gr3   3rd Grade  $92.25   $29.00    $121.25 
Gr4  4th Grade  $98.50  $30.00    $128.50 
Gr5  5th Grade  $99.00  $26.00    $125.00 

Hanover Central Middle School 

Course Title   Book Rental Lab/Hands-on Fee Total 

6 Global Studies    $19.75  $2.78   $22.53 
6 Hon Language Arts   $30.70  $10.06   $40.76 
6 Hon Math Book   $21.71  $5.00    $26.71 
6 Language Arts    $30.70  $13.15   $43.85 
6 Math     $21.71  $5.00    $26.71 
6 Science   $25.13  $13.64   $38.77 
6 Health     $10.22     $10.22 
7 Global Studies    $19.75  $2.78   $22.53 
7 Hon Language Arts  $37.94      $37.94 
7 Hon Math     $21.71  $5.00    $26.71 
7 Language Arts    $37.94  $10.06   $48.00  
7 Math Book    $21.71  $5.00    $26.71 
7 Science    $26.06   $13.64   $39.70 
7 Health    $10.13     $10.13 
8 American Studies   $21.00  $2.78   $23.78 
8 Hon Language Arts   $37.94     $37.94 
8 Honors Algebra   $33.54  $5.00    $38.54 
8 Language Arts    $37.94  $10.06   $48.00  
8 Pre-Algebra Book   $21.71  $5.00    $26.71 
8 Science    $26.38  $16.79   $43.17 
8-Health     $10.22     $10.22 
Band 6 General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Band 7 General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Band 8 General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Choir 6 General fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Choir 7 General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Choir 8 General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
H Geometry (S1)    $15.37  $2.50   $17.87 
H Geometry (S2)   $15.37  $2.50   $17.87 
General Music (6/7/8)     $1.50 
Digital Citizenship   $5.98  $5.00    $10.98 
Academic Focus 6/7/8     $5.00    $5.00  
Computer Apps    $5.98  $5.00    $10.98 
FACS     $0.88   $20.00    $20.88  
Fine Arts General Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
Language Arts 6/7/8 General    $5.98   $5.98 
Middle School PE 6/7/8     $10.00   $10.00 
Project Lead the Way Consumable Fee  $25.00    $25.00  
Reading Novel 6/7/8     $5.00    $5.00  
Resource Rm. Science 6/7/8 $16.80      $16.80 
Resource Rm.  Lang. Arts 6/7/8  $37.94      $37.94 
Resource Rm.  Math 6/7/8  $21.71      $21.71 
Resource Rm. Soc. Stu. 6/7/8  $19.75      $19.75 
Organizational Folder     $3.60    $3.60  
P.E. Shirt     $5.00    $5.00  
P.E. Shorts     $10.00   $10.00 
P.E. Uniform Set     $15.00   $15.00 
Registration Fee     $15.00   $15.00 
Agenda Replacement Fee    $5.00    $5.00  
Athletic Transportation Fee    $20.00    $20.00  
ID Replacement     $5.00    $5.00  
Lock Replacement    $6.50   $6.50 
 

Hanover Central High School 

There are more than 240 course and lab 
fees available by visiting the Hanover 
Central High School website.  In the Par-
ent or Student Directory select, ñCourse 
Fees and Charges.ò  We have listed gen-
eral fees applicable to all students here. 

Replacement Agenda $5.00 

AP Testing   $92.00 

Athletic Transportation $30.00 

Chromebook Rental  $60.oo 

Chromebook  

Replacement               $240.00 

Lock Replacement  $8.00 

PSAT Testing   $14.00 

Registration Fee  $15.00 

SAT Prep              $150.00 

Summer School 

Course   $50.00 

General Policies & Information 

General Fees & Charges 
 

Re-billing/Re -invoicing  
(After  30 -days)   $2.50 
Referral to collection   $10.00 
Returned check   $20.00  
Legal action to collect   Full cost 
Lost, damaged or    
unreturned items   Full cost 

Book rental, lab and /hands -on 
course fees are due and payable on 
the first day of school.  Fees will be 
refunded for student withdrawals 
completed on or before the tenth 
(10th) day of class, provided all mate-
rials are returned in good condition. 
Other fees and charges are non-
refundable.  Please contact your 
schoolôs bookkeeper with any ques-
tions. 
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NUTRITION SERVICES  

Some of our Nutrition Heroes! 

Meal Prices  
 

  Breakfast Lunch 
Elementary    $1.30  $2.30 
Middle School  $1.55  $2.60 
High School    $1.55  $2.70 
Reduced    $ .30  $ . 40 
Adults     $2.10  $3.25 

Benefits for families that were approved for the Meal Assistance Program in 2016-
2017 will expire September 28, 2017.  You must fill out a new application to apply 
for assistance for the 2017-2018 school year. 

Applications may take up to 10 days to be 
processed and meal charges that occur 
before the application is processed and 
approved will apply.  Assistance applica-
tions are available on the website under 
Nutrition Services in the Parent Directory 
and in all school offices.  Only one appli-
cation is needed per family and they will 
be accepted at anytime during the school 
year.   

Students have the  opportunity to be provided an online, prepaid account found at www.mymealtime.com.  To sign up for an 
account, use your student(s) ID number.  Online deposits take 15 minutes to process and may be made with a credit/debit card. 
Deposits can be made at each school using cash (no change given) or a check made out to your schoolôs cafe.  Elementary stu-
dents will need to send deposits at the beginning of the school day in an envelope marked with their full name, as well as their 
teacherôs name.  Middle and high school students can make deposits at breakfast or lunch.  Mealtime can also send you re-
minder emails when funds are low in the account.   
 

Hanover uses the Touch & Go Biometrics System for point of sale customer identification.  This system eliminates the need to 
remember PIN numbers or carry ID cards.  An individualôs unique print is generated into a mathematical template that creates 
only identifying points -not the whole print.  This unique template system cannot be accessed for replication by other security 
systems. 

Need Assistance With Nutrition Costs?  

The Nutrition Service Department served over  55,000 breakfasts and 250,000 lunches last year and our meals meet or exceed 
the dietary guidelines set by the USDA.  To learn more about our staff and how good nutrition is an essential part of learning, 
visit our Nutrition Services webpage at www.hanover.k12.in.us, and select Nutrition Services in the Parent Directory.  Menus 
can be found on the Homepage of the website, as well as on each individual school page.  Want quick and easy information?  
Have the menu and nutritional information delivered to you daily by following HCSC Nutrition on Twitter @HCWildcatLunch.  

Meal Account Services  

Keeping Our Students Safe and 
You Informed Is Priority One  

Know Someone NEW  
in the District? 

The Hanover Community 
School Board of Trustees has 
adopted policies and guide-

lines regarding proof of resi-
dency.  Please let any of your 
new neighbors know that be-

fore registering their children 
in any Hanover school, they 
must contact our Registrar, 

Holly Jones, at (219) 374-
3506 to schedule a meeting to 
complete the residency verifi-

cation process.   

Be a Good Neighbor! 

When it becomes necessary to close schools do to inclement 
weather or other factors, the official announcement will be 
made on the following radio stations:  WJOB (1230 AM), 
Indiana 105 (105.5 FM), WAKE (1500 AM), Z107  (107.1 FM), 
WGN Radio (720 AM), and WBBM News Radio (78 AM).  An-
nouncements will be made on TV channels:  2, 5, 7, 9, 32, 56, 
CLTV and the website www.cancellations.com. 

School closings will also be posted on the Districtôs website 
at www.hanover.k12.in.us and Facebook at face-
book/hanovercommunityschools. 

We will continue to utilize Blackboard Connect, a rapid com-
munication service that delivers voice, email, and emer-
gency messages quickly in order to keep parents informed in 
a timely manner.  Blackboard Connect uses the phone num-
bers and email addresses we have on file.  Please ensure 
your contact information is up to date during the online reg-
istration process. 
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Hanover Central Athletics Meet 
Ben Bachmann 

The Hanover Community School Corporation is proud to announce the ad-
dition of Mr. Ben Bachmann as Athletic Director for Hanover Schools.  Mr. 
Bachmann is a native of Northwest Indiana and graduated from Elston High 
School as a successful Michigan City Red Devil.  Following the path opened 
for him by athletics, he attended Kankakee Community College, where he 
earned his Associateôs Degree and he completed his Bachelorôs Degree in 
Business Administration at Lewis University in Romeoville.  He then earned 
his Masterôs in Business Administration at Lynn University in Boca Raton, 
Florida.   

Mr. Bachmann has experience as a college recruiter, 16 years as a college 
coach, an Assistant Athletic Director and most recently, the Director of 
Baseball and Volleyball Operations at College Coaches Skills Camp in Athens, Ohio, which pairs college coaches with high 
school athletes in an instructional based camp.   
He and his wife, Jane, a 20 year veteran elementary school teacher, are the proud parents of Abigail (10) and Braden (8).  He 
continues to be active in sports and likes to run whenever he can, but watching his children participate in a wide variety of 
athletic endeavors is at the top of his list of favorite things to do.  
You can learn more about Mr. Bachmann by visiting our website at www.hanover.k12.in.us and reading the full óHeadlineô 
story; ñAthletics Donôt Define Who You AreéThey Compliment Who You Are.ò 

The Hanover Central Athletic website is your best source for up to date information and materials needed for our high school 
and middle school student athletes.  There has been a slight delay in updating the athletic information; however, 
all of the information below will be available on the website soon.   
Physical Packet 
You will soon find a 2017-2018 printable óPhysical Packet,ò under the athletic forms tab on the website.  Every student, in 
grades 6-12, who plans to participate on a Hanover Central athletic team must have a completed physical packet on file before 
he/she can begin practice.  Each piece of the physical packet must be completed with all of the appropriate signatures and 
turned into the athletic office.  Physical packets are also available for pickup in Hanover school offices. 
Transportation Fees 
Weôre pleased to announce that there will be no increase in transportation fees for the 2017-2018 school year. 
Middle School participation is $20 per season and High School participation is $30 per season.  A student athlete may partici-
pate in more than one sport in a season for a single fee.  Transportation payments can be made to the middle school and high 
school bookkeepers or paid online through the student fees program.  Transportation fees will be posted after the official prac-
tice season begins and team rosters have been finalized. 
Fall Start Dates 
Please check the athletic website for updates on athletic start dates as they may be adjusted.  Practice times will be announced 
prior to the start of each season.  Anticipated fall start dates are shown below: 
Middle School 
July 31 ð Middle School Softball ï 1st practice/tryouts  
August 7ï Middle School Cross Country and Football ï 1st practice 
August 14 ð Middle School 7th/8 th Grade Volleyball ï 1st practice/tryouts  
August 21 ð Middle School Baseball, 5th/6 th/7 th/8 th Grade Soccer, and 5th Grade Volleyball ï 1st practice 
August 28 ð Middle School 6th Grade Volleyball ï 1st practice/tryouts  
High School 
July 28 ð.High School Girls Golf ï 1st practice 
July 31 ð.All Other High School Fall Sports ï 1st practice/tryouts  
August 7 ð Parent/Athlete Meeting for All High School Sports ï 6:30 pm at HCHS 
Homecoming 
This yearôs homecoming game will take place on Friday, October 6, 2017.  Our varsity football team will take on South Central. 
Game time is 7:00 p.m. 
Athletic Booster Club 
The Hanover Central Athletic Booster Club meetings are held on the first Monday of each month in the HCHS athletic hospital-
ity room.  Please plan on becoming an active member, and having a tremendous impact on the overall experience of every 
Hanover student athlete.  Annual dues are just $5.00. 
Athletic ñWildcatò Passes 
ñWildcat Passesò are now on sale and can be purchased through the Athletic Department.  More information can be found un-
der the ticket and passes tab on the athletic website.   
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AUGUST 
July 31-August 4  Returning Students in grades K-12ñOnline Registration 

July 31-August 4  Elementary Registration at Jane Ball and Lincoln Elementary Schools 

   NEW TO DISTRICT ONLY 8:00 to 11:30 a.m. and 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

July 31-August 4  Middle School Registration at Hanover Central Middle School 

   NEW TO DISTRICT ONLY 8:00 to 11:30 a.m. and 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

July 31-August 4  High School Registration at Hanover Central  High School 

   NEW TO DISTRICT ONLY 8:00 to 11:30 a.m. and 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. By Apt. Only. 

August 4   Forms and Computers will be available for use for all returning students from all schools to use at  

   Hanover Central Middle School from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. and 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

August 8   6th Grade Orientation-Hanover Central Middle School-9:00 to 11:30 a.m. 

August 10  Freshman Orientation-Hanover Central High School-8:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

August 14  Kindergarten OrientationñJane Ball Onlyñ5:30 to 7:00 p.m. 

August 14  District Wide New Teacher Orientation Day 

August 15   First Day for Teachers and Staff 

August 15  Kindergarten OrientationñLincoln Elementary Onlyñ5:30 to 7:00 p.m. 

August 15  Jane Ball ElementaryñBack to School Nightñ6:30 p.m. 

August 16  FIRST STUDENT DAY 

August 23  Lincoln Elementary School-Back to School Night-Grades 1-5 at 6:30 p.m. 

SEPTEMBER 
September 4  NO SCHOOLñLaborDay 

September 7  Hanover Central Middle School-Back to School Night-6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

September 14  Hanover Central High School-Back to School Night 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

OCTOBER 
October 12  End of First Grading Period 

October 13-16  NO SCHOOLñFall Break  

October 17  School ResumesñBeginning of Second Grading Period 

NOVEMBER 
November 22  NO SCHOOLñThanksgiving Break or Make Up Day 

November 22-24  NO SCHOOLñThanksgiving Break 

DECEMBER 
December 18-21  Hanover Central High School Final Exams 

December 21  End of First Semester 

December 22  NO SCHOOLñRecords Day 

December 25-Jan. 5 NO SCHOOLñWinter Break 

JANUARY, 2018 

January 8  School Resumes and Beginning of Second Semester 

January 15  NO SCHOOLñDr. Martin Luther King Holiday or Make Up Day 

FEBRUARY 
February 16  NO SCHOOL or Make Up Day 

February 19  NO SCHOOLñPresidentõs Day or Make Up Day 

February 26-March 9 ISTEP 

MARCH 
March 12-16   IREAD 

March 14  New Kindergarten Parent Meetings at Jane Ball and Lincoln Elementary Schools 

March 16  End of Third Grading Period 

March 19  Beginning of Fourth Grading Period 

March 26-30  NO SCHOOLñSpring Break 

APRIL 
April 12-13  Kindergarten Round-Up at Lincoln Elementary School 

April 16-May 4  ISTEP 

MAY  
May 3ð 4  Kindergarten Round Up at Jane Ball Elementary School 

May 24-30  Hanover Central High School Final Exams 

May 28   NO SCHOOLñMemorial Day 

May 29   Baccalaureateñ6:30 p.m. Followed by Senior Awards Night at 7:30 p.m. 

May 30    End of Second Semester/LAST DAY OF SCHOOL* 

May 31   NO SCHOOLñRecords Day 

Calendar is 

Subject to revi-

sion.  Please 

check our website 

and/or Facebook 

for changes 

*The last day of 

school is subject 

to change, de-

pendent upon ad-

ditional make up 
days needed 

Class of 2018  
Commencement Exercises 

June 3, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. 


